Windsock Village Aviation Corp.

Special Board Meeting

1/24/08

A special meeting of the Board of Trustees for the WVAC was held on 1/24/08 at Beverly Mason’s home. Present were: Beverly Mason, Peter Lambert, Gary Cole, Bill Clegg, Kelly Jeffries, Elmer Hynes and Barbara Clifford. Guests present were: Glenn Mason and Dave Swift.

The purpose of the special meeting was to address the Winter Runway and Taxiway Maintenance Budget and the Aviation Runway Long-range Planning Questionnaire. 

Glenn Mason reviewed the year-to-date expenditure on Winter Maintenance Runway & taxiway. The runway budget is $7500 and we have expended $9315. The taxiway budget is $4000 and we have expended $4370. Years ago we passed a rule that only allows the Board to over expend a line item by $2000. Clearly, we are going to go over on the runway. Gary asked if this has ever happened before. Glenn responded that in the winter of 2004-05 we budgeted $5500, spent $7500 and then came to annual meeting and asked that an additional $2200 be paid to Eaglecrest for plowing that had already been completed but not paid for due to the budgetary constraints.

Glenn added that even if there is a storm or two, we couldn’t plow that runway after the end of February/ early March because the ground is getting too soft. Gary asked what a typical 4”or 5” snowfall costs to clear. Glenn replied that it comes to around $1,000. Gary wondered that since we will have a mailing to all WVAC members going out soon, should we just pick an arbitrary date to close the runway?

A motion passed saying: Any further plowing expenses on the runway and any amount greater than $1630 on the taxiways will be held until annual meeting. At that time a request for payment to Eaglecrest Corp. will be made. Should circumstances change between now and annual meeting this subject can be revisited at a future meeting. In order to maintain a balanced budget we will defer spending the $4000 for seeding until next fiscal year.

Barbara asked about using the reserve account. Gary was opposed. His position is that the reserve account should be for capital spending and not operating expenses—especially if we don’t have to.

Beverly read a letter that she composed about the spring conditions that is planned to go to all members. A motion passed to send out the letter as written.

Gary reviewed his questionnaire about long-range planning for the runway. It consisted of 2 questions: 1) Are you in favor of developing a long-range plan and 2) If so, would you like to help and do you have any suggestions.

A motion passed to send out Gary’s questionnaire as written with permission to make grammatical corrections.

Next regularly scheduled meeting is:

THURSDAY MARCH 20 AT BEVERLY’S HOME

Peter Lambert

Secretary

